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Annual Report of the Accounting and Tax sub-committee of the South African Securitisation Forum for the 2010/2011 year
The accounting and tax sub-committee has had a fairly quiet year this past year, meeting once. I believe that this reflects the lack of activity in the market.
There have been changes in the accounting standards with the introduction of IFRS 9 which will impact on the current classification and valuation of financial assets, and the provisions covering derecognition, consolidation and fair value methodology.  This standard is effective January 2013.  The sub-committee is assisting members in this regard by engaging with technical accounting experts to present on these changes and will consider hosting an information session for all members on this topic.  We have already had an introductory presentation on IFRS 9 during the past year by a technical accounting expert. 

The relationship with SARS has been dormant over the past year, and there are no pressing tax issues that have come to the attention of the committee.

The committee sees itself as having an educational role, particularly for those members who are issuers and originators, rather than arrangers or tax and accounting professionals, and are thus not exposed on a day to day basis to tax and accounting technical developments. These members believe that the committee should act as a sounding board and provide a forum to debate issues of interest and to share information. A part of each meeting agenda is thus devoted to a general update on new tax and accounting developments, and a general question and answer session where members can pose issues that they are grappling with for discussion by the broader committee.
I would like to take this opportunity to thank those sub-committee members that participated actively on the committee this past year. 

Kimmy Singh
Chairman
9 May 2011
